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July 22, 2019

MEMORANDUM
TO OIC-Asst. Schools Division Superintendent
All Others Concerned
SUBJECT : New Regional Director of CSC-RO VII

1. Please be informed that last June 28, 2019 , the Regional Director of CSC-
RO VII is Director Carlos A. Evangelista, all communications and
documents transmitted to the Regional Office shall be addressed in this

manner.
DIR. CARLOS A. EVANGELISTA
Regional Ditector
Civil Service Commission
Regional Office No. VII
Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City
2. Immediate dissemination to this memorandum is desired.
WILFREDA DﬁA{OS, Ph.D., CESO V
Schoolg Divislof Superintendent
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CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

Repubiic of the Philippines
Civil Service Commission Regional Office VII

01 July 2019

DR. WILFREDA A. BONGALOS, Ph. D. CESQ V : -
Schools Division Superintendent

Department of Education Division of Negros Oriental

Dumaguete City, Negros Oriental

Dear Superintendent Bongalos:

Please be informed that the Civil Service Commission Regional Office No. VIl has a
new Regional Director in the person of Director IV Carlos A. Evangelista who
assumed office last June 28, 2019. Dir. Evangelista replaced Dir. Editha D. Luzano
who retired from public service after a sterling career that spanned several decades.

- This is a homecoming for Dir. Evangellsta since he started his career in the Civll
Service Commission with this Regional Office prior to his promotion as head of the
Internal Audit Service and the Office for Financial and Assets Management at the
Central Office.

Accordingly, we request that all your communications and concerns involving this
Regional Office should be addressed to the new Regional Director:

DIR. CARLOS A. EVANGELISTA
Regional Director

Civil Service Commission
Regionai Office No. Vii

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

Thank you for your continued support to the Civil Service Commission.

Very truly yours,

.l

ATTY. ARIEL B. éACATAN
Birector fil

Bawat Kawani, Lingkod Bayani
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